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On October 9th, following the 2nd generation assembly in the USA, True Mother extended a special 
invitation to UPA members and Cheon Il Guk Youth Emissaries who are active in North America for a 
breakfast gathering. 
 
The attendees included the Senior UPA 3rd Batch's Antella GPA Trainer and Administrator, Adelina 
GPA Coordinator and Trainer, Fukuda Tomomi, the 2nd District Office Head (also the Washington DC 
CARP Center Head), Jake Lavina from the Senior UPA 2nd Batch (Chairman of New Jersey CARP), 
Ueda Yoshiyuki of the Senior UPA 7th Batch (Chairman from Vancouver, Canada), along with five other 
special emissaries. Furthermore, 10 Cheon Il Guk Youth Special Emissaries from New Jersey, Los 
Angeles, and Vancouver, Canada, who are undergoing missionary training, also participated. 
 
As each UPA and Youth Special Emissary was introduced and their missionary reports from different 
countries were presented, True Mother expressed, "Do you realize your own value? I desire for you to be 
proactive in your missions, aspiring to become young leaders capable of taking on the responsibility for 
North America's 300 million residents." 
 
The attendees showcased songs dedicated to True Mother, reaffirming their commitment and resolve. 
Following the Heavenly Ascension of True Father, True Mother announced the Foundation Day. During 
the 7-year journey leading up to 2027, she prioritized fostering the next generation, which led to the 
establishment of the 'Universal Peace Academy (UPA)'. 
 
True Mother plays an active role in overseeing the UPA students' initiation and deployment ceremonies, 
urging them, "You should be reborn with the truth and the word and shine as beacons in the world. Live 
fully, embrace this era and immerse in its studies. By doing so, you'll become the light that dispels 
darkness" -- March 4th, 2013. 


